
CFUW-Hamilton, Minutes of the General Meeting 
First Unitarian Church 
January 21, 2020 
  
Introduction and Welcome 
At 1:30 p.m. President Rosemary Knechtel called the meeting to order and welcomed 
45 members and guests to First Unitarian Church for our January general meeting. As 
this meeting was being held jointly with “Blooms for Africa” Rosemary then introduced, 
Cathy Thomas who gave a brief review of the purpose and aims of this grandmothers 
group which raises money for African nations on behalf of the Stephen Lewis 
Foundation. 
Rosemary then read the Land Acknowledgement and outlined the purpose, membership 
requirements and activities of CFUW. Myrtle Greve came forward to present Sandy 
Gmell with her fifty-year membership certificate. Sandy gave a brief explanation of how 
she came to be a member of CFUW-Hamilton in 1969. 
  
GWI Report 
Debbie Welland reported on a science competition for middle school students, recently 
held in the United States. This competition caught the attention of GWI and was 
reported on their Facebook page because for the first time in almost 20 years the five 
top prizes were all won by female students. Debbie noted that supporting an 
international organization like GWI helps to bring such information to our attention. 
Debbie also mentioned that January 24 is International Day of Education as designated 
by the United Nations. 
  
Missing Person 
Colleen Lynch, a prospective new member told us about a young woman, Holly Clark, 
who has gone missing in Hamilton. Colleen brought information flyers and asked us to 
do what we could to help find Holly as her family is understandably very concerned 
about her well being. 
  
Speaker 
Doreen Knol introduced our first speaker, Shahenda Amer from Halton Multicultural 
Council (HMC). Shahenda works as a coach for newcomers to the Halton Region. No 
matter what their status in Canada, Shahenda offers them help in getting settled, finding 
work, securing accomodations and enrolling in school, among other things. She pointed 
out that immigrants and refugee claimants face many barriers such as language, 
cultural differences, understanding rights and laws, and accessing services such as 
medical and child care. Fortunately HMC has many programs to aid in their adjustment 
to their new country. HMC is able to provide information, language instruction, access to 
health care, as well as employment help and housing if needed. 
Next Shahenda introduced Khadija who came to Canada from Syria in 2016. Khadija 
had been married at age 14 and brought her two young daughters with her. Once 
settled in Ontario she took English classes, passed her driver’s test to be a school bus 
driver and more recently has decided to return to school to become a dental assistant. 
Her journey has been a difficult one, but it is inspiring to hear of her successes. 



  
Following the thanking of the speaker, Rosemary announced that we would have a 15 
minute refreshment break. 
  
Business Meeting 
                        
At 2:50 Rosemary convened the business meeting. The first order of business was the 
approval of the minutes of the November general meeting as circulated by Debbie 
Welland. 
  
Wilma Van Zwol then gave the treasurer’s report. In order to receive a higher return on 
our money, Wilma has purchased the first of two $5000 GICs with money from the 
Development Fund. In March 2020 she plans to purchase a second $5000 GIC with 
money from the same fund. After a brief discussion it was agreed that in order to 
recognize the hard work of the women who raised this money in the 1950s and 60s in 
the hope of one day purchasing a club house, the Development Fund name would 
continue to be attached to those funds. 
  
Social Convenor Christine Gerth thanked Blooms for Africa and Readers’ Circle for 
providing the refreshments for the meeting. She announced that the May AGM would be 
a luncheon to be held on May 19 at St. Andrew’s United Church. Information about 
tickets will be forthcoming. 
  
On behalf of the Action and Advocacy committee, Sheri Selway reminded us that 
February is Black History Month. She mentioned Viola Desmond who is now featured 
on the Canadian $10 bill. In 1946 Viola sat down to watch a movie in the Whites only 
section of a Halifax theatre and was arrested for tax evasion as she had not been 
allowed to purchase a ticket and therefore didn’t pay the included tax. It is interesting to 
note that this happened 9 years before Rosa Parks did a similar thing on a bus in 
Montgomery, Alabama. The action by Viola Desmond began the Civil Rights movement 
in Canada and she was officially pardoned in 2010. 
Myrtle Greve announced that Sheri will be speaking at City Hall on February 6 at 1:30 
about the need for more money for social assistance recipients so that they can access 
healthier food. She also mentioned that this year’s resolutions should be available by 
February 15 and will be discussed at the March 17 general meeting. 
  
Cathy McPherson  reported that her publicity initiatives are beginning to pay off as we 
have several new members and also have been enjoying more attendance at our 
monthly meetings. She has been working with others to make better use of social 
media, including Facebook and Event brite. She also has a display board and flyers 
which are available for events. Cathy would like to find a picture of the founder of CFUW 
Hamilton, Thora Tracy McIlroy, but so far has been unsuccessful. 
  
Trudi Down pointed out that the new directories are available and reminded us to pick 
up our directory as well as any that we can deliver to other members. 
  



Pat Cino reminded us that the February 18 general meeting will again be held at the 
First Unitarian Church at 1:30 pm and will feature the owners of Cake and Loaf, a 
successful local bakery located on Dundurn Street. 
  
The March 3, 2020 executive meeting will be held at Myrtle Greve’s home at 7 p.m. 
  
CFUW-Etobicoke is holding a Valentines Day “Stop the Violence”Breakfast fundraiser 
for Women’s Habitat Shelter on February 12 at 8-10 a.m. at the Famous People Players 
Theatre in Etobicoke. The featured speaker will be Samra Zafar, author of The Good 
Wife. Tickets are $40.00 and are available through Eventbrite. 
  
Rosemary adjourned the meeting at 3:25 p.m.


